
 

 

 

 

 

Principal’s Letter and Notice to Parents (February) 

 

29th January, 2024 

 

Dear Parents / Guardians, 

 

Life can be tough, and sometimes we feel like we're just barely getting by. It's okay to feel sad and 

lonely and struggle with our emotions. We are not alone in our struggles, and we are not disappointing 

anyone, especially not the Lord. I want to share a story about a hawk with a broken wing. The hawk 

thought it was useless and would never be able to fly again. But during its brokenness, it found a 

special closeness to the world around it. It couldn't soar through the sky like it used to, but it found 

solace in subtle things - the rustling of the leaves, the warmth of the sun, and the songs of other birds. 

In its brokenness, it found a new way to experience the world and a deeper connection to its 

surroundings. In the same way, when we feel broken and worn down by life, it's an opportunity to 

experience more of the Lord's presence. During these times, we can become more attuned to the small 

miracles around us - a kind word from a friend, a beautiful sunset, or a moment of peace in the chaos. 

"The Lord is close to the brokenhearted; he rescues those whose spirits are crushed. － Psalm 34:18." 

We don't have to put on a brave face or pretend that everything is okay because the Lord understands 

our struggles and draws closer to us in our brokenness. We are loved and valued, just as we are, and 

our struggles do not go unnoticed. 

  

Together We Keep Our Kids' Health Grow 

The "Mandatory Reporting of Child Abuse Bill" has been widely discussed. The bill requires 

professional practitioners in the social welfare, education, health sectors, etc., to compulsorily report 

child abuse. Some commentators worry that mandatory reporting may lead to a breakdown in the 

relationships between teachers, students, parents, and schools. Certainly, as your companions, our 

relationship is the key to the kids' healthy growth. We believe that avoiding related tragedies is the 

best way. Experience tells us that tragedies often occur because we endure tough times but fail to 

handle our emotions effectively. But as I shared, the Lord understands our struggles. If you are facing 

difficulties in getting along with your child, please feel free to contact us. We are willing to listen 

and walk with you. 

 

2024/25 S1 Enrollment and the Interview Exercise  

The school conducted a successful briefing session in November, in which our students shared their 

campus learning life with more than a thousand of comers. The video recording of the sessions has 

been put on the school website. We are sure that sharing in the session has blessed our community. I 

want to take this opportunity to thank parents for introducing the school to your friends and relatives. 

Though many schools have reported a significant drop in applicants, we have received 454 

applications for our S1 places (more than 50 applicants increment). Please pray for our logistic 

arrangement of the interview and selection process on both 9 March and 16 March. I am sure that the 

Lord will lead students whom our school fits their needs well. 

 

Pray for the S6 kids 

The S6 kids are facing their mock examination and must start their final preparation for the HKDSE 

from February until the end of April. They are under great pressure in the coming months. Please 

support our kids and pray that our Lord will give them wisdom and health during their examination. 

  

Feedback and Prayer Request 

I would love to hear from you if you have any feedback regarding the above-mentioned issues, or if 

you have any prayer requests, please send an email to nhy@henrietta.edu.hk. You are always 

welcome to share your concerns regarding your child's school life. I pray that we can have a joyful 

Lunar New Year holiday. 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Mr. Kenneth H. Ng 

 

 

 

 

 



Henrietta Secondary School 

Notice to Parents (February) 

 29th January 2024 

 

Dear Parents / Guardians, 

 

This letter is to inform you about our School’s operations, and your child’s life in school in 

order to facilitate our school teaching and activities. Please note the following seven items: 

 

1. Lunar New Year Holidays 
2. Parents’ Day and Talk for Parents 
3. ‘Pass-it-on’ Ceremony (Form 5 and Form 6)  
4. Payment of assistance / subsidy from the Student Finance Office  
5. e-Circular Scheme 
6. Classroom Learning Award Scheme 
7. Important Dates for School Events 
 

 

Thank you for your kind attention. 

 

            

                                                                                                            Yours sincerely, 

 

Kenneth H. Ng 
            

                                                                                                       Mr. Kenneth H. Ng 

           Principal 

--------------------------------------------------------------Reply Slip------------------------------------------------------- 

Student No.     

 

Dear Principal,  

I have been clearly informed of the seven items listed in the Notice to Parents (February) and 
have told my son / daughter to take appropriate action. 

 

 

Student Name: _______________ 

 

Class: _______________ 

 

Parent’s / Guardian’s Signature: _______________ 

 

Date: _______________ 

 

 

 

 



Henrietta Secondary School 

Notice to Parents (February) 

 

1. Lunar New Year Holidays                                                                                            No.304 / 23                                                     

 

i. The Lunar New Year holidays are from 5th February 2024 (Monday) to 17th 
February 2024 (Saturday).  School will be resumed on 19th February 2024 
(Monday). 

ii. Additional classes are arranged for some classes during the Chinese New Year 
Holidays.  Please refer to the timetable from the corresponding Parents’ letter to 
be issued. 

 
 
 
2.  Parents’ Day and Talk for Parents                                                                     No.305 / 23 

Parents’ Day will be held on 3rd February 2024 (Saturday) from 8.00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  

We hope that through such opportunity, teachers and parents can connect and share 

their opinions on educating, counselling and encouraging our students better.  Please 

check the time for meeting our teachers in the online e-circular of Parents’ Day to be 

issued in due course. 

On the same day, there will be Talk for Parents from 10:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. at the 

School Hall.  We have invited an experienced social worker from Baptist Oi Kwan 

Social Service (BOKSS).  Parents are cordially invited to attend the sharing. 

In addition to hosting a Talk for Parents, the School Hall will also have a visual arts 

exhibition area to showcase students' artworks. Also, there will be a photo area outside 

the School Hall. Our principal will take photos with the "Henri-Aspirers" to show the 

encouragement and recognition for their academic achievements. Parents and 

students are welcome to participate together. 

 

 

3. ‘Pass-it-on’ Ceremony (Form 5 & Form 6)                                                           No.306 / 23 
 

The ‘Pass-it-on’ Ceremony, which aims at promoting our school’s excellent tradition, is 
one of the major ceremonies held in our school fostering affective education.  The 
ceremony is also for students to bond with the school, teachers and their schoolmates.  
The ceremony will be held on 23th February 2024 (Friday).  Mr. Kenneth H. Ng, our 
Principal, will conduct the ceremony giving a speech to encourage our students.  All 
Form 5 and Form 6 students are required to attend the Ceremony. 
 

 

 

4. Payment of assistance / subsidy from the Student Finance Office                  No.307 / 23 
 

The latest batch payment of School Textbook Assistance (TA) and Subsidy for Internet 
Access Charges (SIA) for the 2023/24 school year has already been credited to the 
bank account provided by eligible applicants by auto-pay during 28th December 2023 
to 2nd January 2024.   
 
The legends “TA”, “SIA” or “STS” will normally be shown in the bank passbook or bank 
statement to indicate the transactions. Should parents have any enquiries, please call 
the Hotline of Student Finance Office at 2802 2345. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

5. e-Circular Scheme                                                         No.308 / 23 
 

The e-Circular Scheme has been implemented for a number of years.  Parents should 
be familiar with the way of checking and signing the e-Circulars (i.e. online notice).  
Parents are reminded to pay attention to the following reminders: 
 

 
i. Write down the eClass login name and password, and keep them in a safe 

place.  Please do not just save them to your mobile phones.  Change the 
password regularly for better security. (To change the password, you may login 
to the eClass platform: http://eclass.henrietta.edu.hk) 
 

ii. Check the e-Circulars regularly and sign before deadlines. 
 

iii. Avoid allowing your children to sign the e-Circulars. 
 

iv. Both parents are able to check the e-Circulars and login into the eClass App 
separately at any time.  Please note that once a parent has signed the circular 
via the App, the other parent will not be able to sign it again. 

 
As there are numerous benefits of implementing the e-Circular Scheme, it is hoped that 
the School and parents can work together for environmental protection and to improve 
working efficiency. 

 
 
 
 
 
6. Classroom Learning Award Scheme                                No.309 / 23 

 
To encourage our students to pay attention and participate actively in class, the 
‘Classroom Learning Award Scheme’ is introduced.  Teachers will reward students with 
a chop on their Student Handbook indicating their outstanding performance during 
lessons in ‘Paying Attention’ and ‘Active Participation’ areas.   

In junior forms, class teachers can nominate a maximum of 2 students for the monthly 
award according to the number of chops that students are rewarded in each class.  For 
senior forms, each subject teacher is entitled to nominate 2 students in the first and the 
second school term respectively while senior class teachers are entitled to nominate 1 
student in their class every month.   

The monthly award in November was a MUJI or YATA cash coupon of $100.  Special 
merit will be awarded to the students who have accumulated the most prizes.  It is 
hoped that through such encouragement all students would continue to pay attention 
and participate actively in class.  

For the awarded students’ list, please refer to the Chinese version of this Notice to 
Parents. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://eclass.henrietta.edu.hk/


 
 

 

7. Important Dates for School Events                                    No.310 / 23 

 

 Date Event 

1 
19th January – 19th February 

(Friday to Monday) 
Form 6 Mock Exam 

2 3rd February (Saturday) Parents' Day and Talk for Parents 

3 
5th February– 17th February 

(Monday to Saturday) 
Lunar New Year Holidays 

4 
20th February – 23rd February  

(Tuesday to Friday) 
F.6 Scripts Checking Days 

5 23rd February (Friday) Pass-it-on Ceremony 

6 
11th March – 15th March 

(Monday to Friday) 
F.3 Uniform Test 

7 
12th March to 15th March 

(Tuesday to Friday) 
F.1 – F.2 Uniform Test 

8 
25th March – 27th March 

(Monday to Wednesday) 
Life-wide Learning Days 

9 26th April (Friday) Singing Contest Finals 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

二月份校長家書及家長通知書 

 

親愛的家長： 

 

生活時有艱難，有時只覺得自己勉強度日。感覺悲傷、孤獨和情緒低落是平常事。我們

並不孤單，也沒有讓任何人失望，尤其上帝。我想分享一個關於一隻折翼老鷹的小故事。老

鷹認為自己再也無法飛翔，再沒有用了。但在破碎中，它卻發現更多以前看不見的新世界，

並在微妙的事物中找到慰藉—落葉的微聲、陽光的溫暖和其他雀鳥的歌聲。它在破碎中找到

一種體驗世界的新方式，並與周圍環境建立了更深的關係。當我們感到破碎和疲憊時，這也

是體驗上帝同在的時候。更能注意周圍發生的小奇蹟—朋友善意的問候、美麗的日落、混亂

中的片刻平靜。｢耶和華靠近傷心的人，拯救靈性痛悔的人。—詩篇 34:18｣。我們不必表現

得勇敢，也不必假裝一切都好，因上帝理解我們的掙扎，並在我們的破碎中靠近我們。我們

的破碎不會讓祂失望，我們被愛和重視，我們的掙扎不會被祂忽視。 

 

同心讓孩子健康成長 

《強制舉報虐待兒童條例草案》在社會已有相當的討論，草案要求社福、教育和醫療衛

生界等專業從業員強制舉報虐兒。有評論擔心強制舉報可能導致師生，家長及學校關係破裂。

無可否認，作為家長和孩子的同行者，我們的關係是孩子健康成長的關鍵。我們相信，避免

相關的悲劇發生才是最好的方法。經驗告訴我們，悲劇的發生很多時是我們經歷艱難時，卻

未能有效處理情緒。但正如我的分享，上帝明白我們的掙扎。如果在親子相處上面對困難，

歡迎與我們聯絡，我們願意聆聽並與你同行。 

 

2024/25 自行分配學位面試安排  

學校已於十一月舉行了中一簡介會。我們的學生與一千多位來賓(約五百個家庭)分享了

他們的校園學習生活。簡介會的內容剪輯已上載至學校網站。我們確信簡介會的分享為我們

的社區帶來一點點祝福。我想藉此機會感謝家長們將學校介紹給你們的親朋好友。儘管許多

學校的申請人數大幅下降，但我們仍能收到 454 份中一自行分配學位申請(比往年多出五十

多份)。請為我們在 3 月 9 日和 3 月 16 日的面試和選拔過程及後勤安排禱告。我相信上帝會

帶領合適的孩子成為我們的一份子。 

 

為中六的孩子祈禱  

中六孩子正在面對模擬考試，他們從二月到四月底為文憑試作最後準備。在接下來的幾

個月裡，他們將承受巨大壓力。請支持我們的孩子，祈求上帝在他們考試期間賜予他們智慧

和健康體魄。  

 

交流與代禱  

如對上述內容有任何意見，或者有任何代禱事項想讓我知道，歡迎發送電子郵件至 

nhy@henrietta.edu.hk，希望能聽到你們的想法。我向上帝祈禱，我們可以與摯愛家人一起度 

過喜慶的農曆新年。 

 

 

你的校長 

吳浩然 

2024年 1月 29日 

 

  



 
 

顯理中學 

二月份 家長通知書 

 
 

 
(一) 農曆新年假期事宜                                                         304 / 23號 

 
(1) 二零二四年二月五日 (星期一) 至二月十七日 (星期六) 為農曆新年假期。二月十九日 (星期

一) 照常上課。 

(2) 個別班級在農曆新年期間有增潤學習課，請稍後參閱有關增潤學習課時間之家長信。 

 
 

 
(二) 家長日及家長專題講座                                          305 / 23號 

 
本校定於二零二四年二月三日 (星期六) 上午八時至下午三時舉行家長日，俾增家長與教師之聯

繫及瞭解，以收對  貴子弟共同輔導及獎勉之效，有關家長日預約時間會另發電子通告。 

 
當日上午十時三十分至十一時三十分於林王文馨堂將舉行「家點安慰」家長專題講座，並邀請

浸信會愛群社會服務處的資深社工主講，請家長踴躍參加。 

 

當天除了舉行家長專題講座外，林王文馨堂亦會設置視覺藝術展區，展示學生的藝術作品。禮

堂外更有「校長與你‧夢想 Action」拍照區，屆時校長將會與各位「顯理人」合照，以表示對

顯理孩子於學業上的鼓勵及認同，歡迎家長及同學一起參與。 

 
 
 
 
(三) 傳燭禮 (中五及中六級)                      306 / 23號 

 

「傳燭禮」為本校情感教育其中一項之重要典禮，旨在發揚學校優良傳統，期以薪火相傳，俾

建立同學愛校、敬師、愛友之情誼。本年度傳燭禮定於二月二十三日 (星期五) 舉行，將由吳浩

然校長主持傳燭儀式及勉勵同學，請全體中五及中六級同學一同參與。 

 
 

 

(四) 學生資助處之發放津貼日期事宜                                                                                      307 / 23號 

 
請 貴家長留意，2023/24學年最新一期的學校書簿津貼及上網費津貼已經於二零二三年十二月

二十八日至二零二四年一月二日期間，以自動轉帳方式存入合資格之申請人所填報的銀行戶口

內。銀行存摺或月結單顯示的過帳代號一般為“TA” (學校書簿津貼)、“SIA” (上網費津貼) 或 

“STS” (學生車船津貼)。家長如有查詢，請致電在職家庭及學生資助事務處之查詢熱線：2802 

2345。 

 
 
 

(五) 電子通告計劃                     308 / 23號 

 
學校已實施「電子通告計劃」多年，家長應已習慣以電子簽閱通告的方式，以下是幾項溫馨提

示﹕ 

 
(1) 妥善保存 (寫下並收藏) eClass登入名稱及密碼，請勿只儲存於電話。定期更改密碼，

為 了 防 止 密 碼 被 盜 用 ， 請 登 入 eClass 平 台 ， 定 期 更 改 密 碼 。

(http://eclass.henrietta.edu.hk)。 

(2) 定期查閱通告，並在限期前簽回。 

(3) 簽署回條乃家長之責任，請勿讓子女代簽。 

(4) 父親及母親可以同時用個人智能手機登入 eClass App，方便雙方查閱通告，惟某一方

簽署回條後，另一方則不需要再簽署。 

 
由於電子通告具備許多優點，盼望大家一同盡力實踐環保及使學校的行政工作更有效率。 

 
 

 

  

http://eclass.henrietta.edu.hk/


 

 

 

 

 
 

(六) 課堂學習表現獎勵計劃                   309 / 23號 

 

課堂學習乃學習過程中，最重要環節之一，本校為鼓勵同學上課專心及積極參與，故推行「課

堂學習表現獎勵計劃」。老師於課堂教學期間，透過印章即時肯定同學專心及踴躍參與之表現。 

在初中班別，各班主任每月提名 2位同學獲嘉許。在高中班別，班主任每月則提名 1位學生獲

嘉許，而各高中的任課老師會於上學期及下學期分別提名 2 位學生獲嘉許。11 月份的獎勵為

MUJI無印良品或一田超市$100禮券，全年累積獲獎最多的同學會在學期終結時，獲學校頒發

特別嘉許，以茲鼓勵。 

 

11月份「學習之星」名單如下﹕ 

 

本月班本獲獎提名 高中科本提名 高中科本提名 

學號 獲獎同學 學號 獲獎同學 科目 學號 獲獎同學 科目 

1120 郭蘊中 5106 魏子軒 

中文 

5213 施錦濠 

M2 1123 盧舒嵐 5123 吳晞澄 5415 王嘉婧 

1325 麥曉彤 5201 陳裕傑 6215 杜成章 

1331 万崇樂 5205 莊錦浩 4201 陳逸康 

公民 

2108 洪郁源 5402 林泓材 4220 麥子怡 

2206 丁培森 5409 陳凱詩 5401 何溢韜 

2219 何晞旋 5413 劉婉珊 5407 楊晨曦 

2303 陳宏博 5416 吳心怡 5411 許穎詩 

2308 李焯楠 5503 洪浚銘 5414 蔡珮湲 

3115 蔡雨彤 5518 林琳 4201 陳逸康 

企財 3116 鄭凱蕎 6115 洪曉琪 5108 曾凱謙 

3225 謝依彤 6121 王心茹 5219 許紫琳 

3226 葉詩桐 6208 鍾文浩 4208 盧施樺 

經濟 
3325 戴依曈 6226 丘澄心 4224 余玥瑤 

3330 黃梓妤 4222 許洋悅 

英文 

5102 符嘉祐 

3429 余雯蕊 4306 胡智豪 5213 施錦濠 

3431 張禾文菁 5216 徐志偉 5123 吳晞澄 

化學 4102 鄭子復 5304 傅瑋雋 5415 王嘉婧 

4201 陳逸康 5306 吳澤朗 5416 吳心怡 

4301 陳縉賢 5320 曾芷穎 5115 何宛殷 

生物 

4511 黃子杭 5402 林泓材 5410 方舒欣 

5213 施錦濠 5407 楊晨曦 5413 劉婉珊 

5409 陳凱詩 5503 洪浚銘 6103 鄭森駿 

5520 譚筠潼 6209 林湛澄 6121 王心茹 

6204 張俊霖 6314 張汝同 6122 余凱欣 

6402 洪澤楠 6510 潘穎珩 4205 關榮達 
中史 

  4306 胡智豪 

數學 

4216 鄭凱瑩 

  5119 李穎欣 4215 陳紫穎 
歷史 

  5313 陳清茹 5101 霍家程 

  6205 周柏賢 4111 黃銘志 

地理 

  6208 鐘文浩 5105 吳君 

  6220 黃世隆 5119 李穎欣 

  6406 黃駿浩 5313 陳清茹 

  6506 陳儷文 6313 張逸翹 

  6510 潘穎珩 6317 梁曉晴 

  5118 郭嘉琪 中國文學 4306 胡智豪 
資通 

  6202 陳建禧 M1 5312 吳瑞華 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
(七) 重要活動日期                    310 / 23號 

 
 

 日 期 事 項 

1 19/1－19/2 (星期五至一) 中六畢業試 

2 3/2 (星期六) 家長日及家長專題講座 

3 5/2－17/2 (星期一至六) 農曆新年假期 

4 20－23/2 (星期二至五) 中六對卷日 

5 23/2 (星期五) 傳燭禮 

6 11－15/3 (星期一至五) 中三級統測 

7 12－15/3 (星期二至五) 中一及中二級統測 

8 25－27/3 (星期一至三) 全方位學習日 

9 26/4 (星期五) 歌唱比賽決賽 

 
 
通告/2023_2024/二/304-310 

 


